BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING:  MINUTES
TUESDAY 29 JUNE 2021
Attendees
Jonathan Dart (chair)
Richard Chandler
David Neale
Julia Wink
Tony Newell
Apologies: Pat Short, Barbara Kendall, Sandie Gill
Minutes:  Minutes of the committee meeting on 25 May 2021 were accepted, with clarification that there might still be more information available on the school’s history.
Matters arising: none.
Feedback on treasure hunt and food bank collection
Participants enjoyed the treasure hunt, 3 adult teams plus a large group of children supervised by Joy. Food bank collection was quieter than before, possibly because Saturday afternoon is not the ideal time for this.
Potential AGM
This might be held at New Hope after lockdown restrictions have been removed, and would need 3 weeks’ notice.
Street party
No information from RBC yet on road closures for events. If permitted we could hold a street party in September (provisionally on the 4th), and would expect to keep it simple with social distancing options such as having the tables further apart.
Drews update
The building is rumoured to be on offer for rent but no adverts seen yet so this could not be verified.
Other council matters
Julia asked about when the library would reopen to visitors – although visitors can borrow books by prior arrangement there is no information yet on when browsing or visiting the local studies section will be allowed.
Local history projects
No further news on LASCs or local listings.
David has at least two interviewees lined up for the local history documentary.
David has offered to run the Heritage Open Days walks again, 17 and 18 September at 11.00am with a maximum of 10 participants. Agreed on the dates, and David will submit these to the HOD’s website.
RNN
Nothing to report.
Finance: no report.
Local businesses
The Standard Tandoori has closed now, Flavour of Mauritius expected to open on the site soon.
The Moderation and Richfields appear to be doing OK.
Neighbourhood News
Deadline for the September edition will be 15 August. Articles including a farewell to Joy.
AOB
EP Collier School needs more governors, particularly with Joy’s departure in August. Jonathan may be interested, but only if they can make their meetings later than 5pm.
Next meeting: Tuesday 27 July, details to be confirmed.
